Ufton Parish Council
Parish Council Meeting

8pm Tuesday 1st September 2015

Contact Address : 16 White Hart Lane, Ufton, Leamington Spa, CV33 9PJ
Email : colinwbaldwin@aol.com
1.
Record of Members Present :- 

Cllrs Baldwin, Tayler, Wilkinson, Leeman, Cllr R. Stevens and
Cllr D Riches (SDC) plus 2 members of the public  

2.
Apologises for Absence :-  Cllr Crowther
3.
Acceptance of Apologises :-  Accepted
4.
Declaration of Interests 

Councillors are reminded that they must act solely in the public interest and should never 


Improperly confer advantage or disadvantage on any person to act or gain financial or other

material benefits for yourself, your family, a friend or close associate.

5.
Dispensations

None

6.
Open Forum - (15 minutes)
Parishioners of Ufton are invited to address the Council on any relevant matter for a maximum of 3 minutes

Mrs Ingham informed the meeting that the Village Hall Committee had received 3 prices for replacing the Facia’s / Guttering and these were being evaluated by the committee.  

She then confirmed that a 5 year Maintenance Plan was to be undertaken and a programme of work formulated. 
Cllr Leeman raised the question of the ownership of the hedge which was overgrown that runs alongside the main road has it was causing an obstruction to the footpath. After a short discussion Cllr Tayler agreed to cut this back and Mrs J Chapman offered her “Green Bin” for the waste, this offer was accepted.
W.C. C Representative Report  – Cllr R Stevens
Cllr Stevens informed the meeting that the recent examination results had been very good and the new term started any time now.
Unfortunately, due to being unable to fill the posts of Head Teacher at the Primary Schools at Long Itchington and  St James, Southam, it has been decided to have a Combined Head for the forth coming year.
Cllr Stevens had received a newsletter from the “Environment Agency” relating to the Landfill Site, it was agreed that Cllr Tayler should enter onto the Village Website. 
At this moment in time there was no further information on the possible Combined Unitary Authority and the situation is still in the discussion stage ONLY.  A further meeting is to be held on Thursday 3rd September when the WCC would have to decide whether to:-
(a)
Join the West Midlands Combined Unitary Authority

(b)
Join with other authorities to form a separate Unitary Authority


(c)
Do nothing

Due to a cut back in monies from the Government, funding for the support services would have to be cut back, a final decisions on where cuts had to be made would be decided at the next Council meeting.
S D C Representative Report – Cllr D Riches
Stratford D Council had held an exploratory meeting to decide if they wished to form a larger Unitary Authority along with other authorities. Cllr Riches reported  that at this moment in time insufficient information is available to Councillors to make a decision on this very important issue.  

If however, the SDC decides in the future to join a Combined Unitary Authority and the WCC does NOT, the SDC will be left without any voting rights only a voice the the debating table. 
Further meetings are planned and Cllr Riches promised to keep the Parish Council informed.
7.
Minutes of Last Parish Council Meeting
The minutes of the meeting held on 7th July 2015 where proposed,  seconded and approved and duly signed by the Chairman.
8.
Matters Arising
8.1
Dog Fouling 

Nothing further to report, Mrs Ingham informed the meeting that Dog Fouling had taken place recently, possibly by new dogs in the village.  Mrs Ingham agreed to report any new incidents to the Parish Council for action.
8.2
E-on Street Lighting
The Chairman reported that he had prepared a schedule of Street Lights and taken some photographs of the existing Light Fittings and these would be sent to the WCC for them to carry out a survey into the condition of the lights fittings.

Cllr Leeman enquired as to the latest position with regards seeking alternative suppliers for the electricity to the lights, this is ongoing and it was hoped to have some news for the next meeting as Cllr Crowther was investigating.
8.3
Co-option of Councillor


Nothing to report

8.4
Church Yard Mowing


Held over till next meeting

8.5
Annual Audit


Held over until next meeting

8.6
Pensions Auto Enrolment

            Held over until next meeting
9.
Planning Matters – 
Proposed Change of Use to Camping Site at Dallas Burston Polo Grounds 

14/01165/FUL

Granted

Proposed Solar Farm – East of Fosse Way (Harbury Ward) 15/02716/FUL
The Chairman handed out to members, a plan of the proposed site and explained the background to the application.  It was explained to the meeting that the application came within the Parish of Harbury, it was agreed that any comments on the application to be forwarded to the Chairman by Thursday night so he could respond accordingly to SDC Planning Department. (No comments received)
10.
Finances   
10.1
Invoices


Ufton News 






£22.97

E-on Highway Lighting (July)



£66.26

E-on Highway Lighting (August)



£66.26

Councillors agreed that ALL items be paid
11
Correspondence
Proposed Solar Farm on Fields off Fosse Way – Sun Edison – Application 15/02761/FUL
Proposed amendments to Outline Planning Application relating to dwellings on land East of Southam Road, Long Itchington 





15/00562/OUT
HSBC Bank Statements

12.
Item for Next Agenda
Dog Fouling
Audit Up-date

E.on Street Lighting
Pensions Auto-enrolment
13.
Date of Next Meeting

6th October 2015

Signed   ………………………..




Date   …………………

Cllr C Baldwin (Chairman)
CWB – 03/09/15  

